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Road Rage Incident 
 

At approximately 8:30 a.m. on Thursday, Jan. 4, the University of South Florida 
Police Department was made aware of a road rage incident that occurred on the 
USF Tampa campus.  The two vehicles involved eventually ended up at the LeRoy 
Collins Garage, where the driver of one vehicle brandished a firearm while in his 
vehicle and pointed it in the direction of the driver of the second vehicle before 
driving away.  No injuries were reported.   
  
USFPD, with the assistance of the Temple Terrace Police Department, went to the 
suspect's house and placed him under arrest without further incident.   
 
There is no ongoing threat to the university community.  The matter remains 
under investigation.  
 
Possession of a firearm on campus is a violation of Florida law.   
 
Students, faculty and staff are always encouraged to remain vigilant, aware of 
their surroundings and immediately report suspicious activity by calling 911. 
 


